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Include, Innovate, Inspire 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the City of Seaside (City) (as lead agency) has prepared 
an Initial Study and Negative Declaration for the Broadway Avenue Complete Street Corridor 
Improvements Project (Project) pursuant to the requirements of the California Environmental 
Quality Act Section 21000 et seq. and State CEQA Guidelines Section 15070 through 15075.  The 
Initial Study/Negative Declaration is being circulated for public review and comment for a review 
period of 30-days beginning on Thursday, January 19, 2023 and ending on Friday, February 17, 
2023. 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The project includes the design and construction of a 1.3-mile road 
diet on Broadway Avenue from Fremont Boulevard to General Jim Moore Boulevard and safe 
routes to school improvements on Yosemite Street from San Pablo Avenue to Wanda Avenue. The 
road diet will transform the 4- lane roadway to a 2‐lane roadway with curb extensions, buffered 
and protected bike facilities, roundabouts, and Safe Routes to School improvements including off‐
set crosswalk, rectangular rapid flashing beacons, and accessible design. Improvements on 
Yosemite Street will include bicycle pavement markings, signage, curb extensions and high 
visibility crosswalks. 
 
PROJECT LOCATION: Project is located within the public right of way of Broadway Avenue 
between Fremont Boulevard and General Jim Moore Boulevard, and along Yosemite Street 
between San Pablo Avenue and Wanda Avenue. 
 
AVAILABILITY OF INFORMATION: Copies of the Draft Initial Study and proposed 
Negative Declaration are available for review at the City of Seaside in City Hall, 440 Harcourt 
Avenue, Seaside.  Locations for accessing documents referenced within the Draft Initial Study 
/Negative Declaration are provided within that document.  Written comments on the proposed 
Negative Declaration will be accepted by the City Clerk up to the close of the public review period 
on, Friday, February 17, 2023.  Please contact Leslie Llantero, Assistant Engineer at (831) 899-
6832 for more information or questions regarding the proposed project. More information on the 
Project can be found on the City’s website at https://www.ci.seaside.ca.us/781/Broadway-Avenue-
and-Yosemite-Street-Comp 
 
PUBLIC HEARINGS: The City Council will consider this proposal at a public hearing on 
Thursday, March 2, 2023 at 5:00 PM (or as soon thereafter as the agenda permits) in the Council 
Chambers at City Hall, 440 Harcourt Avenue in Seaside.  
 
 
 
            S/S _______     January 19, 2023   
Nisha Patel, Public Works Director/City Engineer    Date   
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